

1760 Regent Street South, 1<sup>st</sup> floor ● Sudbury ● Ontario ● P3E 3Z8 ● Tel./ Tél. (705) 521-1234 ● Fax / Téléc. (705) 521-1344

Sent via email - Original copy mailed Our File: E14-SAF

August 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2013

Dave Kivi Coordinator of Transportation and Traffic Engineering Box 5000, Station A 200 Brady Street Sudbury (Ontario) P3A 5P3

## Re: Lansdowne Public School - Baker Street, Sudbury \*Bus Loading Zone\*

Dear Mr. Kivi:

We would like to request a modification to the existing "No Parking" signs on Baker Street as well as the "Bus Loading Zone" on Lansdowne Street in order to reflect a new bus loading zone on Baker Street.

With the current situation, we are experiencing issues with parents dropping off their students across the existing bus loading zone and have had very unsafe situations with students and parents crossing in between school buses.

If we move the bus loading zone to Baker Street, students would be able to exit the school yard safely from the gate in the fence on Baker Street. This would allow parents to pick up/drop off students in front of the school on Lansdowne on the right side of the street. After loading or unloading, the busses could then proceed across Lansdowne and continue on Baker Street towards College, thus leaving the street in front of the school clear.

Should you require any additional information please contact me at 521-1234 ext. 8150.

Thanking you in advance for your continued cooperation in ensuring the safety of our students.

Renee-Boucher

Sincerely.

**Executive Director** 

i Boucher

cc: Lisa Piquette, Principal, Lansdowne Public School Diane Cayen-Arnold, Superintendent, Rainbow District School Board